
 

 

  

 

D6082 High Temperature Foam Surveillance Panel Telecon 
Monday, June 3rd, 2024 – 2:00-2:30 CDT 

Teams Meeting 
 

Attendees 

Dennis Gaal ExxonMobil 

John Loop TMC 

Joe Franklin Intertek 

Maggie Smerdon Savant Group 

Shawn Dubecky Lubrizol 

Mike Birke SwRI 

Karina Gil Intertek 

 

The meeting was called to order at 2:05 pm by Dennis Gaal. 

 

Meeting agenda and presentation is in Attachment 1. 

 

ASTM anti-trust statement and electronic recording policy were reviewed. 

 

Agenda was reviewed and approved by unanimous agreement. 

 

The minutes from the last SP meeting (8-7-2018) had been posted on the 
TMC website and were reviewed.  A motion to accept the minutes as posted 
was made by Shawn Dubecky with a second by Mike Birke.  Motion passed 
unanimously. 

 

Old Business 

 

The limits for FOAMB18 had been set based on 18 results at the prior SP 
meeting in 2018.  For many prior periods, the oil performance has been mild 
compared to this initial target, so it has been desired to review the additional 
results generated on FOAMB18 to determine final limits. 



 

 

  

 

 

John Loop discussed the results for FOAMB18 in Attachment 2 as there are 
now 131 results on the reference oil.  Including all the results, the mean 
value for FOAMB18 decreased from 54 to 48.8 mL, in line with the outcome 
from many past periods, while the standard deviation also decreased.  As 
the test results are reported in units of 10 mL, the results have been 
consistently between 40 and 60 mL with only one low result and only three 
results at 70 mL.  

 

Based on the analysis of the full data set, there were two proposed options 
for the new limits – change the target value from 54 mL to 48.8 mL and 
either retain the current limits of 40 to 70 mL or revise the limits to 40 to 60 
mL given the lower mean result and smaller standard deviation.  After some 
discussion on the rarity of having a 70 mL result, a motion to change the 
target value to 48.8 mL and set the limits to 40 to 60 mL was made by Joe 
Franklin and seconded by Mike Birke.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

There was no other Old Business. 

 

New Business 

 

As Matt Schlaff had stepped down as SP chair, Karina Gil had volunteered 
to assume the chair for the D6082 SP.  A motion to accept Karina as the 
new SP chair was made by Mike Birke with a second by Joe Franklin.  The 
motion carried unanimously. 

 

There was no additional New Business. 

 

A motion to adjourn was made by Shawn Dubecky with unanimous consent 
as the meeting ended at 2:25 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Dennis Gaal 

 



 

 

  

 

Attachment 1 - 

D6082 SP meeting.pptx

Attachment 2 - 

FOAMB18_June2024_N131datasummary.pptx 


